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Milton Park Bowls Association
Minutes of Committee Meeting 15th May 2022
Call to Order
A committee meeting of Milton Park Bowls Associations was held on Sunday 15th May 2022 at the Milton Park pavilion. It began at 10:30 and was presided over by Rob Rowe (in the absence of Albie Somerset) with Steven Palmer as secretary. 
Attendees 
In attendance were Rob Rowe (Vice Chair), Steven Palmer (Hon, Secretary), Pauline Skirrow (Hon. Treasurer), Alex Tymon (Milton Ladies), Martin Eggleton (Priory), Gary Adams, (Milton Park) and Kath Patrick (Steward Coordinator).
Apologies 
Apologies were received from Albie Somerset, Andy Hibberd, Fred Hammal and Jemima Meaden.
Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the previous meeting on 30th January 2022 were accepted without issue.
Matters Arising
· Bird scarers – Thanks to Dave Brown who has purchased (at his own cost) and set up 3 bird scarers.
· Parking voucher system – Scratchcards have been purchased by local members.
· Contact details – Steven Palmer to check with Min Wright who the contacts are for the Emergency Services and Portsmouth City Council.
Correspondence
· Benevolent Triples Competition Monday 23rd May 2022 (7 rinks AM, 4 rinks PM) and Monday 7th June 2022 (2 rinks AM).  
Book is already up to date and no objections from the Committee.
· Request for Committee member names and positions to be posted on the Association website.  
Agreed in principle.  Albie Somerset to action.
· Complaints.
A number of complaints have been made via club representatives concerning the greens being closed in the evenings.  
A lengthy discussion on this subject was held covering the various options that are available to the Committee to address the problem.  Rob Rowe volunteered to document the outcome of the discussion with a view to distributing to all members.
In the meantime Steven Palmer has volunteered to cover the Monday evening session.
Officers’ Reports
Secretary’s Report
The following annual renewals have been completed since the last meeting:
· Bowls England Other Membership.
· PAT testing.
· Property insurance.
· Civil liability insurance.
Arrangements have been made for CIA to service the intruder alarm on Thursday 26th May 2022.
There are a number of minor maintenance issues that need to be addressed including light bulb replacement etc.  It is hoped that some members may be able to volunteer their services to help with this otherwise we may need to engage with a local handyman (suggestions welcome).
The date for the Annual General Meeting has been set for Sunday 26th February 2023 at 10:30.
Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer’s Report was presented by Pauline Skirrow, starting with the distribution of a summary of the accounts position.
Total fund now stands at £52,331.03 together with a Reserve fund of £5,073.80.  The biggest outlay so far this season has been insurance, amounting to £1,132.02.
Pauline thanked the volunteers without whom we would not be in such a good position.  Andy Hibberd, Kath Patrick and Roger Wood were thanked for their continued support as were Rob Rowe and Steven Palmer for covering the secretarial duties.
The majority of Eastney members have joined the other men’s clubs meaning that this year we have 106 full members, 5 new members, 4 associate members and 6 juniors.  The total of 121 is 3 more than last year.
Steward’s Report
The Steward’s report was covered by the discussion referred to in the Correspondence section above.
It was noted that the refuse collection company have taken to leaving the bin outside the gate after they’ve been.  This is not what’s expected.  Pauline Skirrow volunteered to raise this with the company.
Greenkeeper’s Report
Neither Andy Hibberd nor Dave Brown were present at the meeting so no report was given.
It was noted (with thanks) that Terry Scullion has made some running repairs to the rink perimeters. 
Any Other Business 
There are occasions when the spare keys need to be used to lock up however it is not always easy for them to be returned in a timely manner, especially for stewards that do not live locally.
It has been requested that in such circumstances the keys be posted through Steven Palmer’s letterbox at 61 Vernon Avenue.  It is the first house on the right in the blocked off road at the bend in Priory Crescent.
Date of the next meeting
The date for the next meeting is Sunday 26th June 2022 at 10:30.
The meeting closed at 11:50.  
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